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DSL Forum Liaison to:

Alper Yegin, IETF PANA WG co-chair, alper.yegin@yegin.org

 
Basavaraj Patil, ITEF PANA WG co-chair, basavaraj.patil@nsn.com

From:

Gavin Young, DSL Forum Technical Committee Chair, gyoung@dslforum.org 

Liaison Communicated By :


David Allan, dallan@nortel.com

Date: December 13th, 2007
Subject: Your liaison of  December 12th, 2007
We would like to acknowledge your liaison with respect to the applicability of PANA to the requirements we liaised to the IETF.

While we are continuing to evaluate all options, we would observe that there are some subtleties with respect to TR101 and WT156 that would currently put a PANA approach at a significant disadvantage. These specifically apply to requirement 14.
Firstly, a DHCP based solution was desirable due to the minimal impacts to existing state machines at BNGs and Access Nodes given the existing option 82 based solutions. In addition, current implementations at BNGs and Access nodes trigger filtering on the DHCP ACK transaction.
Secondly, there is a complication with respect to TR101 based access nodes in that PANA clients would not have L2 connectivity to other clients, hence link local address assignment is not an option. This would appear to leave short DHCP leases as the only viable alternative. We are concerned that the requirement to coordinate the states of multiple DHCP leases, PANA and the existence of connectivity to the PANA client (which we currently specify as instrumented via BFD) is an unpalatable complexity burden.
Our next meeting (Q1/08) will be in Warsaw, Poland, March 3-6 2008.

Sincerely,

Gavin Young

DSL Forum Technical Chair
Cc:

Jari Arkko, Area Director, IETF Internet Area, Jari Arkko <jari.arkko@piuha.net>
Mark Townsley, Area Director, IETF Internet Area, townsley@cisco.com 

